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Dear Otter Families,        
 Thank you to everyone who joined us for this year’s STEM Night and Art 
Show what an incredible turnout! The hallways of Ocean Palms were                   
transformed into a vibrant gallery, showcasing the amazing artistic talents of our 
students. We were blown away by their creativity and skill, and the pride on their 
faces said it all! A heartfelt thank you to Mrs. Lauren Rodriquez, our Art             
Teacher, for guiding and inspiring our budding artists all year long. The exhibit 
was nothing short of spectacular! We also want to shine a spotlight on our 
CAAP parents Carissa Moser, Stephanie Hanback, and Stacie Disbennett for 
their dedication and hard work  transforming the cafeteria into an interactive and 
exciting Art Fun Zone. You helped make the night magical for our families!                                                                                                
 Of course, STEM Night wouldn’t have been possible without our phenomenal 
teachers, who filled their classrooms with hands-on experiments and engaging  
activities that sparked curiosity and imagination. Your creativity and planning 
made the night memorable for students and families alike thank you! And let’s 
not forget our event sponsor, Code Ninjas, who brought the wow factor to the 
Kitchen Resource Room. We’re so grateful for your continued support!                                         
 Congratulations to our students for completing their final state progress  
monitoring assessments with determination and focus! We are proud of the 
growth they’ve made this year and in true Otter fashion, they celebrated by 
launching water balloons at their teachers! What better way to cap off the hard 
work than with some well-earned, splashy fun?                                                                                                        
 A big shout out to all of our Sunshine State Readers who completed the full 
list of books this year! These dedicated readers earned their place on the Otter 
Wall of Fame and celebrated with a special BINGO event full of prizes, laughter, 
and literary love. We are so proud of their commitment to reading!                                           
 Learning doesn't stop when summer starts! We’ve attached some optional 
summer activities to encourage your child to keep reading, writing, and explor-
ing new ideas over the break. Whether it’s a book under the stars, a journal on 
vacation, or a story shared aloud, we hope our Otters stay curious and creative 
all summer long.                                                                                                                                       
 Want to avoid the back-to-school shopping scramble? Our online school sup-
ply store is now open! You can purchase your child’s school supplies for next 
year in just a few clicks. All orders will be delivered directly to your child’s class-
room before the first day of school. Order Deadline: July 1st – Don’t wait! 

https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/gs/24962 
With heartfelt appreciation, 
Mrs. Cantwell                                                                                                                     
Principal, Ocean Palms Elementary                                                                         
  

May 

26 – Memorial Day / No School  

29 – Promotion Ceremonies                                
(9:15-10:45)                                          
Conroy, Flowers, and Sweeney   

(11:30-1:00)                                             
Nannetti and McVeigh  

30 – Last Day of School     

Fifth Grade Clap Out (1:20-1:45)                         

Early Dismissal the last day of 
school 1:45 PM 

30 – Fourth Quarter Ends/Report 
Cards posted on Home Access 
Center (HAC) 

 

August 

8 – OPE’s Meet the Teacher    
(8:00-11:00) 

8 - Landrum Middle School’s 
Meet the Teacher (12:30-3:30) 

11 – Kindergarten Staggered 
Start Begins 

11 - First Day of School for PreK 
and Grades (1st - 5th) 

13 - Early Dismissal the last day 
of school 1:45 

15 - First Day for ALL Kindergar-
ten students  

 

https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/gs/24962






https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/

gs/24962 

https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/gs/24962
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Dear Fifth Grade Students,                                                                               
  It’s hard to believe that in just a few short weeks, 
you’ll be setting sail from the shores of Ocean Palms, 
ready to embark on the exciting adventure that awaits you 
in middle school.                                                                                 
  As you prepare to take this next big step, we want to 
pause and celebrate all that you have accomplished. Your 
hard work, your determination, and your willingness to 
grow have brought you to this incredible milestone and we 
could not be prouder.                                                                 
  While you may be ready to spread your wings, know that you carry with you  
everything you have built here: the friendships that made you smile, the teachers 
who believed in you, the lessons that shaped your heart as much as your mind. 
These are your anchors, and they will steady you as you set off into new waters.    
  Middle school will bring new challenges, new adventures, and new dreams.           
Embrace them with the same courage, curiosity, and kindness you have shown here. 
Remember that every new beginning is a chance to discover more about who you 
are and who you are becoming.                                                                                                                                                       
 Congratulations, Fifth Graders! You have left your mark on Ocean Palms, and we 
cannot wait to see the waves you will make as you journey onward. Always know that 
no matter how far you go, you will forever be part of our Otter Family. 

With pride, excitement, and heartfelt congratulations, 

Your Ocean Palms Family!  

Fifth Grade Clap Out - Friday, May 30th  

We are excited to celebrate our fifth-grade students with our annual              
Fifth Grade Clap-Out! 
                                                                                                                                       
Students in grades K–4, along with our 
staff, will line the halls as our fifth             
graders take one final walk through the 
building, a special moment to honor their 
journey as Ocean Palms Otters. 

We also invite family members who will 
be utilizing parent pick-up that day to join in the celebration! Feel free to 
decorate your cars, make some noise, and cheer loudly as you drive 
through the car line to help us send our fifth graders off in style. 

Please remember, the last day of school is an early dismissal day for all 

students 1:45 PM.  



Leadership Rocks at OPE And So Do Our Student Artists! 

Have you seen the front of our school lately? The bold, bright “Leadership Rocks at OPE” letters 

now standing proudly outside are more than just signage they're a celebration of student                    

creativity, teamwork, and school pride! 

What began as a simple refresh quickly transformed into a stunning work of art thanks to the        

vision of Mrs. Lauren Rodriquez, our Art Teacher. With her guidance, a group of passionate and 

artistic student leaders took on the challenge of turning worn and weathered letters into eye-

catching masterpieces and they absolutely delivered. 

Each letter is now bursting with vibrant colors, meaningful designs, and personality, reflecting the 

spirit of Ocean Palms and the leadership that lives in every hallway. Honestly, the results are so 

impressive, you’d think a professional design firm created them! 

We are so proud of the following student artists who poured their heart and talent into this                

project: Maddie S., Defne S., Sloane C., Kayla P., Annabel Y., Maria D., Capri M., Gavin P., Sebi R., 

Juliette F., and Autumn D. While Capri M. was not present for the group photo, she played an               

essential role in bringing this project to life. 

These students have truly left their mark on Ocean Palms in the most beautiful way. Next time 

you're on campus, be sure to stop by, take a look, and admire their work it’s a daily reminder that 

leadership really does rock at OPE! 



News from the OPE Clinic  

As we near the end of  the school year, I would like 

to remind you that your child’s medication should 

be picked up from the clinic by 3:15 pm on the last 

day of  school Friday, May 30.  

School policy does not allow for medication to             

remain in the school over the summer. It will be     

important for you to make arrangements to pick 

up your child’s medication since medications may not go home with the 

student. Any medication left in the clinic after Friday, May 30 at 3:15 pm will 

be discarded according to policy.  

As you clean out your closets or do back to school shopping over the              

summer, the clinic is always in need of  clothing donations. Shorts, pants, 

socks and new underwear are greatly appreciated. If  you have any                

questions, please contact the school clinic at 547-3766. Have a safe and 

healthy summer! 

Congratulations to our Sunshine State Readers! 
We are incredibly proud of the students who took on the challenge and 
read all of the Sunshine State Young Reader Award (SSYRA) books for 
their grade level! These outstanding Otters set a goal for themselves, 
stayed committed, and saw it through a true example of hard work,                
perseverance, and a love of learning. In recognition of their accomplish-
ment, these students have been inducted into 
our Otter Wall of Fame and celebrated with a 
special end-of-year BINGO Party, where exciting 
prizes were won. We couldn’t be prouder of our   
readers for dreaming big, diving into new               
adventures through books, and showing that with 
dedication, anything is possible!  



Grade Students Grade Students 

K Amethyst Churchill 1 Elijah Genebriera 

K Andrew Socwell 1 Emersyn Smith 

K Brayden Laing 1 Emily Phillips 

K Cameron Happel 1 Emma Work 

K Cecilia Pezak 1 Everest Seoane 

K Darwin Kraninin 1 Georgia Doumas 

K Dominic Dipola 1 Hudson Felts 

K Eli Lawrence 1 Josie Menne 

K Emma Kuhl 1 Lilah Knisely 

K Emme Lawrence 1 Lily Hopkins 

K Hannah Diaz 1 MilesWebster 

K Logan Kelly 1 Rowan Dugan 

K Max Jamieson 1 Ryan Piltin 

1 Adaline Rivera 1 Sawyer Barker 

1 Adeline Ludwick 1 Tyler Mann 

1 Ava DeFazio 1 Victoria Genebriera 

1 Baker Schaal 1 Zac Baumgartner 

1 Cali Middleton 2  Kate MacGilvray 

1 Carter Jones 2 Addison Terwilliger 

1 Cogan Potts 2 Amelia Alonzo 

1 Eleni Leininger 2 Asher Krainin 



Grade Students Grade Students 

2 Baird Snider 2 Kenzie Smith 

2 Ben Winham 2 Laney Tant 

2 Bennett Mangiaracino 2 Logan Rodriguez 

2 Brooklyn Laing 2 Luke Borchers 

2 Brynn Rasmussen 2 Luke Vaughan 

2 Campbell Morgan 2 Lyla Jones 

2 Caroline Hanback 2 Maria DellaCrosse 

2 Conlan Rager 2 Michael Westrip 

2 Eli Farace 2 Mika Baker-Dewey 

2 Ella DeFazio 2 Oscar Jamieson 

2 Finn Boyce 2 Owen Socwell 

2 George Carletta 2 Peter Moser 

2 Jacob Dietz 2 Roman Fitzpatrick 

2 Joseph Carletta 2 Wells Barnes 

2 Joseph Perry   



Grade Students Grade Students 

3 Cashen Kuhl 5 Case McHale 

3 Isaac Menne 5 Eliana Feldman 

3 Olivia Pitlin 5 Ella Scarborough 

3 Ricky Diaz 5 Evan Kuhl 

4 Annalise Bridges 5 Gavin Pacifico 

4 Blaze Lickliter 5 Kelsea Mauricio 

4 Blix Lickliter 5 Mackenzie Mann 

4 Camille Trochessett 5 Maddie Spooner 

4 Penny Rossetti 5 Maria Dumitrascu 

4 Scarlette Thompson 5 Owen Koppenhafer 

4 Virginia Hilley 5 Rhys Kelly 























How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply







